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Message from Miss Blackburn

PLEASE CAN WE ASK THAT YOU LEAVE THE DISABLED PARKING BAY
AVAILABLE FOR ANYONE THAT MAY NEED IT 

PASTY DAY
On the last day of term next week the lunch option will be either a meat or cheese pasty. 

Unfortunately we are not able to do any jacket potatoes on that day,

MENU
When we return to school after Christmas we will be on week 2 of the menu

Dear parents and carers,

Our inspection process is finally over! It was an unusual process lasting over 10 days, probably due to
the inspection coinciding with the inquest report on Ruth Perry. Thank you for your support during

this rather stressful process. I am obviously aware of how staff feel about the process and we feel we
shielded the children well from it too. However, I would really like to know how you felt and the

opportunities you feel you were given to express you views. We did not have access to the parent
survey so weren’t made aware of any of your comments, although I have heard of a few of your
amazing comments so thank you. Please could you take a couple of minutes to complete the

attached survey monkey so I can gather your thoughts about the process. Ofsted are in a state of a
much needed period of reform at the moment and this may help going forward. The survey link is

below:
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/K3VFJZR

It was lovely to get out into the woods with the children at the Rogue Theatre yesterday to reset and
make wishes! I hope you all have a lovely festive period and please remember if you need any help,

guidance, support at all over the holidays, I’m always in the ether somewhere on
head@fbgschools.co.uk and will always be there if needed.

Have a wonderful Christmas and all the very best for 2024

Paula Blackburn



SAFETY  NOTICE
We have seen cars parking on the pavement, below the playground,  at drop off and collection
times.  Please can we ask that you refrain from doing this as it means parents and children
have to go into the road to get around the parked cars. 
Thank you

Academic and Pastoral Support 
If you need help or have concerns regarding your child, please see your class teacher in the
first instance. Discussion with your class teacher first will help them to meet the needs of your
child. Further support can be sought by class staff, should this be needed.

School Closures in Emergency – Agreed Notification Procedure 
Please see the attached guidance from Cornwall Council. Sometimes schools have to make
the decision to close either partially or fully due to inclement weather such as snow or other
unforeseen circumstances. The procedures are revised annually. The agreed notification
Procedure for our school is: We will inform Cornwall Council so they can update their website
We will inform local radio stations (BBC Radio Cornwall, Goldmine FM, Heart FM, Pirate FM) so
they can make announcements and update their websites We will post on our Facebook
pages, “The Federation of Boskenwyn and Germoe School,” “Boskenwyn FOBS” and “Germoe
FROGS” If you wake up to a blanket of snow in the near future then please make sure you
check one or more of the above places to keep up to date with school closures, it may be
that we open later or close earlier so you will need to check before coming to school. If the
school needs to close whilst the children are there then we will contact all parents via phone

KS2 SWIMMING
Y3-6 will be swimming at Penzance Leisure  Centre after Christmas starting Thursday 18th January as
per the letter that was emailed out to all Y3-Y6 parents this week.

Last Day of Term
We finish school at 1.30pm on Tuesday 19th December. Children may wear their own clothes to
school on this day, including Christmas jumpers and hats.

Mr Height
This week we sadly said goodbye to Mr Height as he will be extending his role at another school
after Christmas. We thank him for all he has done at Germoe and hope that we will still see him,
perhaps as a performer, in future school talent shows.

The children in Nysgerrig Kindergarten have
been enjoying the forest over the past couple

of weeks. With the help of some amazing
parents, the forest is now ready. We have
been building obstacle courses, planting

saplings, digging in the mud, climbing on logs
and making potions. The children love the

space and we have seen collaboration,
imaginative play, physical lifting and building
and time spent looking closely at nature. Lyla
says she likes the forest because "you get to

jump on logs" and Lyra said she likes it
because "I can run around and dig".

Kindergarten Class Update



IMMINENT DATES

Tuesday 19th December
Break up @ 1.30pm

Thursday 4th January 
Back to school

23rd January – 2.445pm
Coffee and cake meeting

29th February – 9am 
Coffee and cake meeting

SUMMER TERM 2024

23rd April 2.45pm
Coffee and cake meeting

Monday 17th June  
to Wednesday 19th June 
Helston School Y6 Transition events

20th June 9am
Coffee and cake meeting
24th June 
1:45pm Sports Day 
22nd July 
2.30pm  Leaver’s service 
24th July 
Break for Summer

TERM DATES 2023/2024

Autumn term (72 days)
4th September - 19th
December 2023
(Half term 23rd -27th October
2023)

Spring Term (56 days)
4th January - 28th March 2024
(Half term 12th-16th February
2024)

Summer term (67 days)
15th April - 24th July 2024
(Half term 27th May - 31st May
2024)
INSET 3rd-7th June 2024

DIARY DATES 2023/2024





Headstart Kernow
For children in Y5/6 and older - Headstart Kernow, have developed a mental
health site for young people, made by young people with lots of helpful
advice.  If your child is in Y5 or 6, this may be something you would like to look
at with them:
https://www.startnowcornwall.org.uk

Germoe Well-Being Borrowing Library
We have a few resources that are now available for
you to borrow, relating to supporting wellbeing,
emotions, anxiet, Autism, bereavement, trauma and
activities to support wellbeing. The box will be
available in the Office. Please use the 'sign out'
sheet and return the item within two weeks. If you
have books or resources that you no longer need or
use, we would be very grateful for them, to support
families further. Many thanks

Twitter and Instagram
The Federation of Germoe and Boskenwyn Schools are on twitter and
Instagram!
Twitter: @BoskenwynGermoe
Instagram: boskenwyngermoe
Feel free to follow us and spread the word to encourage others to hear about
the wonderful things happening in our schools.

Money Management Course
Every Thursday in November 10am-12pm Helston Methodist Church are working
in association with Christians Against Poverty to run a free of charge money
management course. The venue is Helston Methodist Church, Coinagehall Street,
Helston, TR13 8EL. 
The course is for anyone who wants the chance to learn and develop essential
money management skills such as:
• how to build and balance a household budget
•  how to differentiate between essential and optional expenses
• how to use credit wisely
• how to navigate debt
• understand the importance of personal savings
• how to use helpful money saving resources 
Christians Against Poverty (CAP) has existed for 25 years and is widely
recognised as a charity that offers practical, reliable and professional help to
tens of thousands of people across the UK and us authorised and regulated by
the FCA. All of CAPs services are free of charge
To book onto the course please go to
https://refresh.capmoney.org/join-course/651c19a81eb2c7ec06097086










